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12 November 2024 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we mark National Anti-Bullying Week, I’d like to take a moment to remind you of the steps we take here at 
Mullion School to ensure a safe, kind, and inclusive environment for every student. Guided by our core values 
of Kindness, Self-belief, and Determination, we have put in place an Anti-Bullying Policy, which can be found on 
our website, to protect every student from bullying or discrimination. 
 
Our aim is for each student to feel supported and able to flourish in an atmosphere where bullying and harmful 
behaviours are not tolerated. In line with this, we respond to incidents of bullying or discrimination in a way that 
is thoughtful, respectful, and focused on lasting positive outcomes. When necessary, we will implement 
disciplinary procedures and offer support to address harmful behaviours and help all students feel safe. 
 
Our Anti-Bullying Policy includes the following actions: 

 Training staff to quickly recognise and address any signs of bullying or discrimination. 
 Listening to students and ensuring that any concerns they raise are handled with sensitivity and 

effectiveness. 
 Building an anti-bullying culture in which diversity is celebrated and kindness is the norm. 
 Listening to the voices of parents and carers when bullying is suspected and involving them in resolution 

processes. 
 Addressing issues early to prevent escalation, working toward solutions that allow every student to feel 

valued and respected. 
 

In recognition of Anti-Bullying Week, we are encouraging all students to join the national campaign by 
wearing odd socks this Friday. Wearing odd socks serves as a fun, visual reminder of the importance of kindness 
and respecting each other's individuality. 
 
Lastly, if your child shares any concerns that lead you to believe they may be experiencing bullying, please don’t 
hesitate to contact us at the school. We are here to listen, support, and take swift action to ensure that all our 
students can thrive within the Mullion Family. 
 
Thank you for helping us make Mullion School a place where every child can dream big, fly high, and go far. 
 
Best wishes 

 
Michelle Dunleavy 
Headteacher 
 
 


